Cell Phone Free Schools

HB 2251 A

HB 2251A creates cellphone-free schools from the first bell to the last bell, with exceptions for medical and special education needs.

This **zero** fiscal bill will:

- Improve academic performance^{1, 2}
- Improve youth mental health^{3, 4, 5, 6}
- Improve school attendance⁷

237 Average amount of

notifications to a youth's phone per day¹²

Why?-

The <u>mere presence of a cellphone</u>, and the actual content on the screen – content that generates tremendous revenue for tech companies – **erodes the impact of the billions and billions of dollars in our K-12 budget**. As we are on the cusp of the largest statewide school budget in history – let's not tie one hand behind a student's back, or behind a teacher's back, with the ubiquitous distractions of cellphones.

- We must lift ourselves out of Oregon having the among the worst reading and math scores in the US.⁸
- We must lift our HS graduation rates we are at about 82%, while the national average is 87%.^{9, 10}
- We must lift ourselves out of Oregon's ranking of having the worst mental health status among our youth.¹⁰

Twenty other states have enacted statewide policies on cellphones in schools. Oregon is one of three states with NO statewide policies on any of these three policies that seek to mitigate the damage of cellphones: phone free schools, social media restrictions, and supporting childhood independence.¹¹

What?-

HB 2251A will direct Oregon school districts to adopt policies which **prohibit the use of student personal electronic devices from the beginning of regular instructional hours to the end of regular instructional hours.** This would include passing periods and lunchtimes, to **foster real person-toperson communication and social skills.** **Q:** What about students who need to use a phone for a disability or medical condition?

A: There are specific exemptions for these students.

Q: Will this require districts to purchase expensive pouches or lockers?

A: No. The bill gives broad latitude to school districts to decide how best to implement a phone-free policy in their schools.



Supporters



Chiefs: Rep. Wallan, Senator Reynolds, Rep. Dobson Regular: Speaker Fahey, Rep. Andersen, Bowman, Fragala, Isadore, E. Levy, Muñoz, Hoa Nguyen, Hai Pham, Sosa.

Passed out of the House Committee on Education and the House Floor with **wide bipartisan support** including the vast majority of legislators with backgrounds in schools (teachers and school board members).

These harrowing trends are highlighted in Jonathan Haidt's book, *The Anxious Generation: How the Great Rewiring of Childhood is Causing an Epidemic of Mental Illness*, also described in Ezra Klein's podcast: *Our Kids Are the Least Flourishing Generation We Know Of.*

Bibliography

- 1. Lynda Charters, "AAO 2024: Cell Phone Use and Student Performance," *Ophthalmology Times*, October 18, 2024, https://<u>www.ophthalmologytimes.com/view/cell-phone-use-and-student-performance</u>.
- 2. Melissa Huey and David Giguere, "The Impact of Smartphone Use on Course Comprehension and Psychological Well-Being in the College Classroom," *Innovative Higher Education* 48, no. 3 (November 18, 2022): 527–37, <u>https://doi.org/10.1007/s10755-022-09638-1</u>.
- 3. Sarah M. Coyne et al., "Suicide Risk in Emerging Adulthood: Associations with Screen Time over 10 Years," Journal of Youth and Adolescence 50, no. 12 (February 2, 2021): 2324–38, https://doi.org/10.1007/s10964-020-01389-6.
- 4. Melissa G. Hunt et al., "No More Fomo: Limiting Social Media Decreases Loneliness and Depression," *Journal of Social and Clinical Psychology* 37, no. 10 (December 2018): 751–68, https://doi.org/10.1521/jscp.2018.37.10.751.
- 5. Kira E. Riehm et al., "Associations between Time Spent Using Social Media and Internalizing and Externalizing Problems among US Youth," JAMA Psychiatry 76, no. 12 (December 1, 2019): 1266, <u>https://doi.org/10.1001/jamapsychiatry.2019.2325</u>.
- 6. Data from North Clackamas School District
- 7. Julia Silverman, "Oregon Math, Reading Achievement among the Nation's Worst, New Scores Show," *The Oregonian/OregonLive*, January 29, 2025, https://www.oregonlive.com/education/2025/01/oregon-math-reading-achievement-among-the-nations-worst-new-sc ores-show.html.
- 8. Julia Silverman, "Oregon High School Graduation Rate Rises Slightly, Even as Other Academic Indicators Flatline," *The Oregonian/OregonLive*, accessed March 26, 2025, https://www.oregonlive.com/education/2025/01/oregon-high-school-graduation-rate-rises-slightly-even-asother-aca demic-indicators-flatline.html.
- 9. Anna Merod, "High School Graduation Rates Held Steady in 2022–23," *K–12 Dive*, accessed March 27, 2025, https://<u>www.k12dive.com/news/us-high-school-graduation-rates-2022-23-nces/736152/#:~:text=The%20average%2</u>

<u>0four%2Dyear%20high,didn%27t%20increase%20graduation%20rates.</u>

- 10. John Yang et al., "Why Oregon Is the Worst-Ranked State for Youth Mental Health," *PBS News*, accessed March 27, 2025, https://www.pbs.org/newshour/show/why-oregon-is-the-worst-ranked-state-for-youth-mental-health.
- 11. Jonathan Haidt, "State Policies." The Anxious Generation, accessed April 22, 2025, <u>https://www.anxiousgeneration.com/policy-state-map</u>
- 12. Alyson Klein, "Students Get Hundreds of Notifications on Their Phones Every Day. Even at School." *Education Week*, September 26, 2023, https://www.edweek.org/technology/students-get-hundreds-of-notifications-on-their-phones-every-day-even-at-school/2023/09.